
Minutes for Kitsap County Non-Motorized Community Advisory Committee Meeting
July 18, 2023

Members present:

Jess Chandler
Brian Watson
Nathan Menefee
Scott Satter
Ray Pardo
Rick Feeney
Deborah Weinmann
Laura Westervelt

Public Works staff present: Melissa Mohr and David Forte

Meeting called to order at 5:31pm.

Public Comment:

John Willett requested that Public Works share an environmental study regarding North
Kitsap STO with the NMCAC.

Approval of Minutes:

Ray Pardo moved that the March 2023 minutes be approved; Rick Feeney seconded. Motion

passed.

Ray Pardo moved that the April 2023 minutes be approved; Rick Feeney seconded. Motion

passed.

Ray Pardo moved that the be May 2023 minutes approved as amended Rick Feeney

seconded. Motion passed.



(see attached for amended minutes and attachments).

Pedestrian Metrics Resolution Transmittal: David Forte

The Pedestrian Metrics Resolution passed by the Non-Motorized Committee (NMC) at the May
2023 meeting was transmitted to the Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) on June 6, 2023.
See attached letter and text of resolution transmitted.

David Forte also presented a letter to the BOCC on the work that Public Works and the NMC
have been doing over the last several years to identify, analyze, prioritize, design, fund, and build
pedestrian improvements. See attached letter from Public Works.

BOCC showed interest in this issue.

Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) Findings Presentation: Nathan Menefee, Jess
Chandler, and Brian Watson

Nathan, Jess, and Brian presented research findings on ASE. See attached for presentation.

ASE Subcommittee will develop a draft resolution to the BOCC recommending that the
BOCC consider taking steps to allow further exploration of ASE implementation.
Subcommittee will present draft resolution at the September 2023 NMC meeting for
discussion.

Member & Staff Updates:

Jess Chandler will not be at the September NMC meeting due to work travel.

Rick Feeney has been selected to be the South Kitsap Regional Park Steward.

Meeting adjourned at 6:56pm.


